Minutes

Block 27 Lake Lot Owners Board of Directors Meeting

December 16, 2009

President Kessler called the meeting to order at 6:30PM at his residence.
Directors present:  Steve Kessler, Bob Sudduth, Mick Buscher, Tom O’Hara, and Laird Lauber.

Old Business:

Rehabilitation of the well that supplies water to the lake was discussed.  It appears the repair action performed by Jensen Well Company was successful.  The pump runs less time (thus using less electricity) in order to keep the lake level up.  Total cost for the repair was $7904.14.  It was reactivated after repair on September 24, 2009.
The Association Board met with John Holtz from TetraTech concerning lake water quality and algae.  A tour of the lake was made on August 24, 2009 and Mr. Holtz stated that the right things were being done to keep the lake in good condition.  However, there are some things that are out of our control.  He made the following observations/comments:
· The algaecide we are currently using is good but is not a preventive.  He recommended we only spray once algae are first observed growing.

· Clarity will be difficult to obtain because the lake is very shallow; therefore, the silt on the bottom is easily disturbed through wind and currents.

· More must be done to stabilize vulnerable shoreline to erosion and inflow of silt.
· Dredging the bottom is a viable cure but only after stabilization efforts are completed.

· Once dredged Mr. Holtz mentioned a product that could be spread on the water that will precipitate the remaining silt in the water to the bottom and then actually seal it.  
· The dredging and sealing will be very expensive.

The plant growth adjacent to Treasure Island Road, south of the Association access road was cleared back 14 feet to enable visibility of approaching trains at the crossing, per direction from the railroad.  In addition, the pruning of trees hindering operation of the eastern most windmill, and also removal of scrub trees encroaching on the evergreens along the south side of the access road was accomplished as planned.  Total cost was $1050.00.
New Business:

Mr. O’Hara presented the treasurer’s report.  As of this date there was a balance of $22,622.56. He stated that our average annual Association operating expenses are approximately $10,000.
Mr. O’Hara reported that 95% of the Members paid the annual Association Assessment of $300 on time.  As of December 16, 2009, two lots have not paid their assessment that was due on October 15, 2009.  Several notices of nonpayment have been sent to both.  At least one lot will most likely require that a lien be placed on it for the overdue amount, including interest.
According to the By-laws an annual interest rate of 11% can be assessed against a late assessment payment.  The Board discussed applying it at a monthly rate of .9166% which on $300 equates to $2.75 per month.  A vote to apply the rate monthly was voted on unanimously approved.
Mr. Sudduth reported that the dead spruce tree in the common area between Fountain Circle and Lakeview Circle has been replaced.

Mr. Sudduth agreed to address the following projects for 2010:

· Bids will be requested to rework the inflow to the lake at the west end, behind the club house.  Inspection has found that although many rocks were placed there, two dams of rocks should be built to allow for more settling of silt before it enters the lake.  This action is a result of a recommendation by Mr. Holtz of TetraTech (see old business).

· Bids will be requested to relocate the well outflow further west of its current location which is at the end of the boat ramp.  The plan is to extend it westward about 50-75 feet so that water enters the lake further towards the middle.  The pipe will be buried below the existing boat ramp.  It is believed that the current outflow pipe has been damaged.
· Algaecide from the previous source will be obtained for lake treatment.

· Fish will again be purchased for lake restocking.

· The common area between Bay Circle and Treasure Island Road will be added to the Association mowing contract for 2010.

Mr. Kessler will obtain bids on beaver control.

There are several new Members that will be contacted by the Board in order to obtain a phone number and email address if they are willing.  A welcome letter will be provided that provides board contact information as well as highlights of the Association including our website address.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:40PM.

Stephen J. Kessler,

President, LLOA Board of Directors

